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SUBJECT:  

Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Engineering Services Agreement with GCW, Inc., to Increase 

Agreement in an Amount not to Exceed $19,800, Increasing the Contract from $296,500 to $316,300, Funded 

by the Tax Override Street-FB for the Commerce Street Streetlight Project, between Las Vegas Wash Trail and 

Fairyway Pines Drive, CIP Project No. 10544. (Ward 2-Goynes-Brown) (For Possible Action; Recommendation 

– Approve) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Public Works Director  

WARD: 

 2 - Mayor Pro Tempore Goynes-Brown 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council approve Amendment No. 1. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $19,800  

EXPLANATION:  $     296,500     Original Agreement    RTC 

$       19,800     Amendment No. 1      Tax Override Street - FB 

$     316,300     Revised Total Agreement  

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

415-290293-450540 

 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

On March 2, 2022 City Council approved an agreement with GCW, Inc., to design roadway services for the 

Commerce Street, Henderson Circle to Craig Road Project (CIP No. 10280B-21).  
 

The Commerce Street Streetlight project (CIP Project No. 10544), consists of roadway lighting between Lone 

Mountain Road and the Lower Las Vegas Wash Trail on the west side of Commerce Street. The existing 

roadway is fully developed with the exception of the streetlights on the west side. The streetlight 

improvements improve visibility and safety.  
 

Amendment No.1 will facilitate the design of this project using the Tax Override Street Fund Balance.  Public 

Works Staff negotiated a not-to-exceed fee in the amount of $19,800.00 for the design services of the 

Commerce Street Streetlight project. This will bring the Professional Engineering Services Agreement total 

from $296,500 to $316,300. 
 

GCW, Inc. is qualified for this project and familiar as they designed the roadway for the original Commerce 

project (10280B-21).  

 

 


